Hello!
This is a message sent on behalf of the TAP-IN Collaborative.
I wanted to inform all of the Olmsted County Townships that Free Well Testing Kits are available through the Minnesota Department of Health. You may be eligible to receive a kit if you rely on a private well for your main drinking water source and the private well is in Dodge, Fillmore, Goodhue, Houston, Mower, Olmsted, Wabasha, or Winona Counties. The well test kit will test for coliform bacteria, nitrate, arsenic, lead, and manganese.
Please see the attached PDF sheet for more information about the free well test kit opportunity (Titled “Tap-IN Free Water Test Kit 2025.pdf”)
 
For those that have a nitrate level greater than 10 mg/L (test must be from an accredited laboratory from 2019 or newer), they can apply for a 100% cost shared reverse osmosis water treatment system. I have attached the pdf half sheet for that as well (Titled “TAP-IN Safe Drinking Water 2025_treatment 1.pdf”)
We would greatly appreciate, through your connections with your associated township, if you could spread this information around.
Feel free to print off the PDF and share it in your circles.
 
If there are any questions just let me know!
Zack Martin
Conservation Technician
Olmsted Soil & Water Conservation District
zackary.martin@olmstedcounty.gov
(507) 328-6555
1188 50th St SE Rochester, MN 55904

